JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING 

MARCH 15, 2008 

Vasco Perry, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:01 p.m.  Vasco Perry served as resource person.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Lara Beard, Wendy Bush, Mary Lou Emerine, and Vasco Perry.  Sherry Popham was absent. 

OPENING BUSINESS: 

A. #09-001 – Vasco Perry made the motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Lara Beard. 
Consensus:  Unanimous

B. #09-002 – Wendy Bush made the motion to approve the minutes from the February 19, 2008 meeting, seconded by Vasco Perry.   

Consensus:  Unanimous 

C.  Ms. Bennett shared with council “Good News.”  Tami Pinson was selected as “Outstanding Counselor of the Year by the Kentucky Counseling Association.  As we are meeting, our Archery Team is competing at the state tournament.  Jeremy Brown came in second in the district–wide spelling bee, Aaron Vance competed in the state geography bee, and our 7th grade boys won the district basket ball championship!  (   

STUDENT ACHEVEMENT:
A.  Ms. Bennett shared information regarding our upcoming school-wide scrimmage to be held on March 31st.  Mini scrimmages have been given throughout the year and student’s progress documented.  
PLANNING:

A. Ms. Bennett shared the final PD plan that was submitted after feedback was received from our teachers.  Ms. Emerine shared concerns regarding Thoughtful Ed and discussed the possibility of opting out of having the actual coaching/training days with Joyce Jackson.  She expressed concern over the amount of money being allocated for this expense.  

Feedback was shared by all council members and Ms. Bennett indicated that it would not be her recommendation to opt out of the training at this time.  She shared that this was a district-wide initiative and currently there is t no expense to the middle schools.  To have this type of resource available that supports student engagement and practical teacher application is of direct benefit to our students.  In addition, being a Tier 3 school and having this type of professional development available is an asset for our school. 

#009-003  Wendy Bush made the motion to accept the PD plan as written, pending follow-up of additional information by Ms. Emerine, seconded by Lara Beard.  Voting:  Ms. Bennett: yes, Mr. Perry: yes, Ms. Beard: yes, Ms. Bush: yes, Ms. Emerine: no – Motion carried. 
BUDGET: 

JTA’s monthly school budget’s for January and February were shared and reviewed with council members.  (See handout)

#09-004- Wendy Bush made the motion to approve the January, 2008 and February, 2008 budgets, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Consensus:  Unanimous

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

There were no committee reports
OLD BUSINESS:

A. Ms. Bennett shared that our Successful Practices Network visit will be on Thursday, March 27, 2008.  We are anxious to hear feedback and have additional resources shared with us for added relevance in our curriculum, as well as overall school improvement. 
      B.  Ms. Bennett shared the Section 7 Request and rationale with council 

           members.  Items were discussed.  
   #009-005  Wendy Bush made the motion to approve the Section 7 Request,  

    seconded by Mary Lou Emerine. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

A.  Ms. Bennett shared with council members the feedback from the special ed consultant’s follow-up visit.  They were impressed to see some of the suggestions given being implemented.  A written “next-step” plan will be emailed and shared with teachers. 

Next year once school is in session, they will return for an additional visit. 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION:

A.  The next SBDM meeting is scheduled for April 22nd at 4:00 p.m.

      Facilitator/Resource Person:  Sherry Popham and Sherry Popham!  ( 

B.   Personnel -
ADJOURNMENT: 

#09-006-Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Lara Beard.  
